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Sent: 3/3/2009 1:11:54 P.M. Eastern Standard Time
Subj: Follow Up to Community Dialogues

Dear School Board Members:

 

Thank you for holding the community dialogues last week. We believe they were successful in providing input into the School Board’s process for considering this important change to bell schedules for the health and academic well-being of our students.

 

It was clear from the community meetings that most participants agreed that teens need more sleep and that most supported the concept of later start times for high school students. At the same time, the dialogues provided the much-needed opportunity for people to identify very specific issues that need to be addressed by the board.  

 

Citizens at each of the tables worked hard to consider the six questions that you put before us.  From what we have heard, the dialogues at the tables were intense, interesting, unique and productive.  People learned from each other and, hopefully, the board will take time to learn from the details discussed at each table.  Significant concerns were voiced about the potential impacts of the specific bell times within Iteration 3. 

 

For example, people were concerned with the differences between their current elementary start/end times and proposed start/end times, too-late preschool times, daycare issues that arise because of drastic changes to certain elementary school schedules, the very late start and end time for most middle schools and the fear that the bell schedule change would eliminate the middle school after school programs.

 

The first step – gathering information on impacts – has taken place. The second step – resolutions – has yet to take place.

 

The dialogues provided an opportunity for people to react to a broad set of generalized potential impacts developed by FCPS and County staff.  It will be important for the board to consider how some of these concerns could be mitigated by using a new approach to scheduling activities around a new school schedule rather than simply applying current solutions that work with the current schedule. 

 

We believe that as far as individual school communities are concerned, Iteration 3 has many flaws and must be revised substantially to address the concerns raised by the community. We support the School Board taking the next step by directing staff to take what was learned from the community dialogues and use this to create the next version of a bell schedule that works best for all levels of students. A key part of this process will be the continuation of assessment of true impacts and solutions to those impacts. Just as the board directed staff to improve the transportation component to the point where it went from a $44 million proposal to one that could save $750,000 or more, the staff can continue improving this version, and resolve the correlated issues as well.

 

SLEEP members and our supporters stand ready to help compile information and resolutions to issues, a task we have already begun. As you know, our observations of the staff’s work this summer led to significant cost reductions between Iteration 1 and Iteration 3.  

 

It’s taken 5 years, two consultant studies, 7 months of work by community volunteers on a Transportation Task Force, and now, community dialogues and surveys to collect input from the community about the current draft iteration to get to this point.  We are glad that you have put so much time and effort into this and energized the community to engage on this important issue. 

 

Constituents still expect you to resolve the issue of too-early high school start times, as recommended by the Transportation Task Force.

 
The TTF recommends the School Board plan and provide the resources needed to implement strategies to mitigate the possible negative impacts and disruptions to the community and FCPS employees from these changes, including contracting with consultants who specialize in change management. (TTF Final Report p.18)
 

You have come a long way in the process of restoring healthy start times for our teen students so that they can get the sleep they desperately need, and we look forward to working with you to complete this mission.

 

Cordially,

 

Sandy and Phyllis 

 

Sandy Evans and Phyllis Payne, MPH
Co-Founders, Start Later for Excellence in Education Proposal (SLEEP)
www.sleepinfairfax.org; SLEEP2005@aol.com

"Healthy Start Times Mean Better Performance: 
in the Classroom...on the Field...and Behind the Wheel"
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